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10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 1 December 1983

Thank you for your letter which Peter Walker delivered

to me on his return from the Far East.

I continue to follow developments on the Guangdong

project with great interest and I was pleased to hear from

Peter Walker of the great progress which is now being made on

the preparatory work. I know that the Hong Kong Government

has looked carefully at the implications of the project for

Hong Kong and I was pleased to note the positive view reached

by the Executive Council on 8 November. I believe this marks

an important step forward.

I have always agreed with your view that the project

offers a unique opportunity to strengthen the ties between the

PRC, Hong Kong and the UK. It was with this in mind that

Norman Tebbit listened carefully to the arguments put forward

by Lord Rhodes and Lord Maclehose that the British Government

should consider putting a modest amount of equity into the

Hong Kong Nuclear Investment Company (HKNIC). Officials, too,

bore in mind the political significance of the project in

exploring views in Hong Kong on this issue in November.
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Nevertheless, after full consideration, I have concluded

that putting equity into HKNIC is not the way in which the

British Government should seek to support the project. I am

sure you will appreciate that such a step would be quite

contrary to our policy of reducing government shareholdings

in the private sector wherever possible. And I believe that

we can play a more useful and constructive role by providing a

positive framework at Government level for detailed discussions

between all the interested parties, and by supporting GEC's bid

with attractive financing terms. Indeed, we have already made

an important contribution in this way, and we shall continue to

do so. Investing equity in the Hong Kong Nuclear Investment

Company must be primarily for the private sector to take up.

CLP will naturally wish to take a leading position but I under-

stand that the Hong Kong Government would be willing to explore

with you the possibility of encouraging the Hong Kong

institutions to come in.

I hope you will understand that this does not reflect any

diminishing of the importance which the British Government

attaches to the project. While I must conclude that it would

be inappropriate for the British Government to take an equity

stake in HKNIC, I can assure you that we shall continue to do

all that we can to support your efforts to bring the project to

a successful conclusion.
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The Lord Kadoorie, C.B.E.


